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Walker picks Fairbanks Four lawyer to serve as attorney general 
By Andrew Kitchenman  
 
Gov. Bill Walker announced Tuesday that Jahna Lindemuth will be Alaska’s next attorney 
general. 
She replaces Craig Richards, who resigned abruptly last week. 
 
The change is part of a major overhaul of Walker’s leadership team. More than a quarter of 
Walker’s cabinet has turned over in a little more than two months. 
 
Walker praised Lindemuth’s professional success. He also pointed to her commitment to the 
state as a lifelong Alaskan, and as someone who’s done pro-bono work with the law firm Dorsey 
& Whitney on cases like the Fairbanks Four. That was the case of three Alaska Native men and a 
fourth Native American man who were convicted in a 1997 murder and were released last year 
after a judge vacated their convictions. 
 
“Her passion for Alaska is really what I was struck by,” Walker said. 
 
Lindemuth, an Anchorage resident, said her work on the Fairbanks Four case is among the most 
meaningful she’s done in her life. She also says she’s committed to justice for all Alaskans and 
it’s important to keep in mind that there are real people affected by every legal decision. 
 
“I really am truly honored to be a part of that case,” she said. “I truly believe in the innocence of 
those four men and I’m really happy that they’re out of prison now and enjoying life like the rest 
of us.” 
 
Walker considered Lindemuth for the Supreme Court seat that he named Susan Carney to in 
May. Lindemuth has represented Cook Inlet Region Inc., Arctic Slope Regional Corp. and 
ConocoPhillips Alaska. 
 
Lindemuth stayed away from saying what her priorities would be as attorney general. She said 
it’s too soon – Walker only contacted her about the job late last week, after Richards resigned. 
 
AG Brnovich Partners with Attorney General of Mexico to Combat Crime 
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AG Brnovich Partners with Attorney General of Mexico to Combat Crime 
 
PHOENIX – Arizona Attorney General Mark Brnovich recently signed a Letter of Intent with 
the Office of the Attorney General of Mexico to establish a law enforcement partnership aimed 
at fighting violent crime between Arizona and Mexico. 
 
“Collaboration with our southern neighbors is critical for the investigation and prosecution of 
drug, human, and sex trafficking," said Attorney General Mark Brnovich. 
“This agreement is another important step in building a strong relationship with our Mexican law 
enforcement partners to promote the Rule of Law on both sides of the border.” 
  



Under the agreement, the Arizona Attorney General's Office and the Attorney General of Mexico 
will exchange information, knowledge, and provide training for investigating and prosecuting the 
trafficking of drugs and firearms, human smuggling, money laundering, and child pornography 
crimes. 
 
“Having General Brnovich take the initiative to formalize relationships with our counterparts in 
Mexico not only enhances binational collaboration, but demonstrates a deeper commitment to 
ensuring safety, security and a robust rule of law for constituents in both the US and Mexico," 
said Lauren Niehaus, Deputy Director, Conference of Western Attorney General's Alliance 
Partnership. 
 
"Through the CWAG Alliance Partnership Binational Exchange Program, US Attorneys General 
have seen unprecedented success in fostering relationships with their counterparts in Mexico,” 
added Niehaus. 
 
Attorney General Jackley Awarded Highest Honor by Fellow Attorneys 
General  
  
PIERRE, S.D.- Attorneys General from across the country honored Attorney General Marty 
Jackley with the group’s top award last night in Vermont. 
 
 Connecticut Attorney General George Jepsen, in-coming president of the National Association 
of Attorneys General (NAAG), presented Jackley with the 2016 Kelley-Wyman Award, the 
Association’s highest honor.  The award is given each year to the Attorney General who has 
done the most to achieve the objectives of NAAG. 
  
“Marty demonstrates the collegial and collaborative efforts that NAAG strives to facilitate 
among its membership. His dedication, judgment and hands-on approach to NAAG leadership 
has made the association better,” said Jepsen, during the award presentation. 
  
In nominating him for the award, Florida Attorney General Pam Bondi particularly singled out 
Jackley’s work with the 24/7 Sobriety Program and the Prescription Drug Monitoring Program- 
both emphasizing prevention over prosecution. 
  
“Attorney General Jackley is a leader not only in South Dakota, but nationwide as the President 
of the National Association of Attorneys General. General Jackley is a champion for victims’ 
rights and protecting youth through his efforts to stop child sex trafficking and prescription drug 
abuse. I am honored to nominate him for this prestigious award and I am thrilled his work for his 
state and the country is being recognized,” said Bondi. 
 
Jackley has served as South Dakota Attorney General since 2009.  He served as NAAG president 
in 2015-2016. Attorney General Jackley will transition into his role as Past President for the next 
year with his primary duties serving on the NAAG Executive Committee and NAAG Mission 
Foundation Board of Directors.  He will also serve as an ex-officio Board Member of the 
National Center for Missing and Exploited Children representing NAAG. 
 
 
 
 
 



ATTORNEY GENERAL CYNTHIA H. COFFMAN AND SOLICITOR 
GENERAL FRED YARGER ACCEPT SECOND CONSECUTIVE U.S. 
SUPREME COURT “BEST BRIEF AWARD” FROM THE NATIONAL 
ASSOCIATION OF ATTORNEYS GENERAL 
 
DENVER—Colorado Attorney General Cynthia H. Coffman and Solicitor General Frederick 
Yarger have accepted another National Association of Attorneys General (NAAG) “Best Brief 
Award” at the organization’s 2016 summer conference in Burlington, Vermont. This is the 
second consecutive year the office has received the award, which honors the best United States 
Supreme Court briefs authored by attorneys general offices across the country. 
 
“Winning two of these awards in a row is no small feat,” said Colorado Attorney General 
Coffman. “The lawyers in my office do outstanding work, and my appellate and Supreme Court 
litigation team is no exception. They handle some of the most complex legal issues facing 
Colorado, producing written work on par with the best of the Supreme Court bar.” 
 
The award honored the work of Solicitor General Fred Yarger, Chief Deputy Attorney General 
David Blake, First Assistant Attorney General Claudia Brett Goldin, Assistant Solicitors General 
Scott Steinbrecher and Grant Sullivan, and Assistant Attorney General Sueanna Johnson for their 
brief in opposition in Nebraska v. Colorado. This lawsuit, filed originally in the United States 
Supreme Court in December of 2014, challenged Colorado’s legal framework for regulating 
marijuana. Colorado successfully persuaded the Supreme Court Justices to dismiss the case in 
March of this year. 
 
The Best Brief Awards are selected by a panel of Supreme Court experts and coordinated by the 
NAAG Center for Supreme Court Advocacy, which recognizes that appellate brief writing and 
oral argument, particularly in the United States Supreme Court, are specialized skills. The annual 
Best Brief Awards honor appellate practitioners in attorneys general offices who have 
demonstrated superb work. 
 
Utah AGO Wins National Recognition for Attorneys, Supreme Court Briefs 
Laura Dupaix Honored as Staff of the Year; Strieff Brief Receives “Best Brief Award” 
 
SALT LAKE CITY June 24, 2016 – The Utah Attorney General’s Office has been recognized 
for its appellate advocacy by the National Association of Attorneys General.  The awards were 
announced and disseminated on Thursday, June 23 during the NAAG Summer Meeting in 
Burlington, Vt. Recently retired Attorney General Laura Dupaix was honored with one of two 
Attorney General Career Staff of the Year Awards for extensive work on several multi-state 
cases. Additionally, Solicitor General Tyler R. Green, Deputy Solicitor General Laura B. 
Dupaix, Criminal Appeals Director Thomas B. Brunker, and Search & Seizure Section Director 
Jeffrey S. Gray were recognized for excellence in brief writing for the U.S. Supreme Court with 
the 2016 NAAG Supreme Court Best Brief Award. The award recognized the brief submitted for 
Utah v. Strieff. 
 
“Congratulations to Solicitor General Tyler Green, our former Deputy Solicitor General Laura 
Dupaix, Criminal Appeals Director Thomas Brunker, and Search & Seizure Section Director 
Jeffrey Gray and their staff who contributed to writing this brief,” said Attorney General Reyes. 
“To be recognized by NAAG for their Supreme Court brief is quite an accomplishment. This 
only reinforces my belief that the Utah Attorney General’s Office has some of the top appellate 
advocates in the world. Supreme Court advocacy is a rare opportunity in the practice of law, and 



I congratulate our appellate section for not only rising to the occasion but for also distinguishing 
our office in the process. 
 
“Additionally, we wish to extend our congratulations to Laura for the honor of Career Staff of 
the Year and the recognition it represents from her peers at the National Association of Attorneys 
General,” said Attorney General Sean Reyes. “Laura is a rare talent. She is a brilliant writer, 
meticulous editor, an articulate advocate and a beloved leader who has served the citizens of 
Utah with distinction and honor.” 
 
New Mexico sues Colorado over Gold King Mine spill, says state is “directly 
responsible” 
 
New Mexico: Colorado authorized “risky strategy” of plugging tunnels with bulkheads 
Denver Post By JESSE PAUL | jpaul@denverpost.com 
 
New Mexico has filed a lawsuit against Colorado in the nation’s highest court alleging the state 
should be held responsible for the Gold King Mine spill and the contaminants that have leached 
from other mines for decades. 
 
The suit, filed on behalf of New Mexico’s governor, environmental secretary and attorney 
general, alleges Colorado “is directly responsible” for the conditions that led to the catastrophe. 
 
New Mexico officials say their bill of complaint in the suit was filed Monday in the U.S. 
Supreme Court and that the suit was filed after discussions and negotiations with Colorado 
officials failed. 
“The Gold King Mine release is the result of two decades of disastrous environmental decision-
making by Colorado, for which New Mexico and its citizens are now paying the price,” Attorney 
General Hector Balderas said Thursday in a news release. “New Mexicans rely on the Animas 
and San Juan rivers for drinking water, ranching, farming, tourism and much more, so our 
communities must be compensated and protected from future health and safety risks.” 
 
For months New Mexico has cried foul against Colorado and the Environmental Protection 
agency, which caused the Gold King disaster, calling for someone to be held responsible. The 
suit represents the most serious legal action taken against Colorado yet in the wake of the 
massive spill. 
New Mexico contents that Colorado has authorized the “risky strategy” of plugging mining 
tunnels with bulkheads to attempt to control acid mine wastewater drainage. And that after the 
Gold King disaster, Colorado officials “downplayed the effects of the 3 million gallon toxic spill 
into the Animas and San Juan rivers flowing southwest through New Mexico and Utah.” 
 
“Colorado was fully aware of the enormous risks to downstream communities associated with 
their failed strategy of plugging drainage tunnels,” New Mexico’s chief environmental official, 
Ryan Flynn, said Thursday. “They, essentially, authorized the transformation of Colorado mines 
into an enormous wastewater storage facility, ready to burst. We’re fighting for New Mexicans 
to hold Colorado accountable for their short-sighted and reckless actions.” 
 
In January, New Mexico filed the notices of its intent to sue with the EPA, Colorado and owners 
of the Gold King and Sunnyside mines, officials said. 
 
In its federal lawsuit filed in May against the EPA and the mine owner, it did not specify 
monetary damages, but state attorneys said New Mexico is entitled to at least $7 million to 



reimburse communities for emergency expenditures after the disaster and for independent, third-
party monitoring of water quality. In addition, the attorneys estimated New Mexico suffered 
economic harm of $140 million. 
 
Lead levels in municipal water supplies continue to spike after storms, Flynn said in January 
after filing notices of intent to sue. That’s one of many longterm effects of the Aug. 5, 2015, 
blowout at the Gold King Mine, above Silverton in southwestern Colorado, which unleashed a 3 
million-gallon deluge of acid, heavy metals-laden runoff, Flynn said. 
 
He has accused EPA officials of shirking their duties for meaningful support and collaboration. 
And when New Mexico asked Colorado natural resources officials to provide information, 
invoking the Freedom of Information Act, the state received a bill for nearly $20,000 without the 
information, he said. 
 
The EPA has said repeatedly that it takes responsibility for the cleanup. Agency officials 
released data in late August that they said indicates surface water concentrations from the 
Animas River were returning to their normal conditions. 
 
In October, Flynn raised doubts about the Department on Interior’s review of the Gold King 
spill, saying he found the “independent investigation to be anything but independent.” 
 
New Mexico and Colorado officials had been in talks for months, and Flynn said the state is still 
open to discussions in hopes of settling with the EPA and Colorado. 
 
“We’re here out of necessity,” Flynn told The Associated Press on Thursday. “I would prefer to 
spend time and resources resolving this rather than duking it out in court.” 
 
The opening to the Kohler Mine that has been bulkheaded Aug. 13, 2015 along the Red 
Mountain Pass. Although bulkheaded, the mine is still slowly leaking water that is making its 
way into the Animas River.The opening to the Kohler Mine that has been bulkheaded Aug. 13, 
2015 along the Red Mountain Pass. Although bulkheaded, the mine is still slowly leaking water 
that is making its way into the Animas River. 
 
Denver Post file 
 
COLORADO ATTORNEY GENERAL CYNTHIA H. COFFMAN’S 
STATEMENT REGARDING NEW MEXICO’S LAWSUIT IN THE U.S. 
SUPREME COURT 
 
“I have done what I can within the bounds of my power and authority as Attorney General to 
resolve this matter without litigation,” said Cynthia H. Coffman. “It is unfortunate that New 
Mexico has chosen to sue the State of Colorado over the Gold King Mine spill when it was 
EPA’s actions that sent acid mine drainage pouring into the Animas River last August. It’s 
unclear to me how suing Colorado furthers the states’ mutual goal of holding the EPA to its 
promise to ‘take full responsibility’ for turning our rivers yellow. An interstate lawsuit just gives 
the EPA another excuse to delay and does nothing for the environment or the citizens that have 
been impacted. It could take years, even decades, to resolve this costly litigation.” 
 
 
 
 



Attorney General Laxalt Successfully Petitions US Supreme Court to Vacate 
Nevada Fourth Amendment Decision 
  
Carson City, NV – Today, Nevada Attorney General Adam Paul Laxalt announced that the U.S. 
Supreme Court granted the State of Nevada’s petition seeking the Supreme Court’s consideration 
of a nationally significant question of Fourth Amendment search and seizure law. The Court 
issued an order that sends the case of State of Nevada v. Torres back to Nevada’s state courts for 
consideration of how new guidance on the application of the Fourth Amendment from the Court 
impacts the Torres case. 
 
 In February 2008, an Elko County police officer stopped Ralph Torres, a pedestrian exhibiting 
signs of being under the influence of alcohol, to determine whether he was old enough to 
consume alcohol and be out after curfew. When Torres produced identification indicating he was 
over 21, the officer ran Torres’ information to verify the validity of the ID and check for 
outstanding warrants. The records check revealed an outstanding warrant for Torres’s arrest. 
While arresting Torres on the outstanding warrant, the officer found that Torres was unlawfully 
concealing a loaded firearm.  
 
 In March 2008, the State of Nevada charged Torres with being an ex-felon in possession of a 
firearm and the unlawful possession of a concealed weapon. Torres successfully argued that his 
continued detention while his ID was being checked violated his Fourth Amendment rights. 
Nevada’s petition asked the Supreme Court to review the case in order to determine whether 
briefly retaining an ID to validate its authenticity is an illegal seizure. Nevada also asked the 
Court to determine whether the discovery of an arrest warrant provided an independent basis to 
arrest and search Torres that cured any possible violation of the Fourth Amendment.  
 
 “These Fourth Amendment questions have divided Nevada courts and others nationwide, and 
we are pleased by the U.S. Supreme Court’s favorable ruling,” said Laxalt. “This case was 
brought to my attention at my first Law Enforcement Summit convened in 2015, and 
subsequently reviewed by my Office. Our hard-fought victory is a testament to the outcome that 
can result from law enforcement collaboration and the careful constitutional analysis and 
persuasive writing of attorneys within our Solicitor General’s Office.” 
 
 “The Torres and Strieff cases presented a very important and heavily debated question about 
how to apply the Fourth Amendment during law enforcement stops,” said Solicitor General 
Lawrence VanDyke. “The U.S. Supreme Court’s intervention became necessary to resolve 
national disagreement about how to analyze that question, and I am very proud of our office’s 
leadership role in convincing the Court to provide much-needed new guidance on the application 
of the Fourth Amendment.” 
 
Hawai‘i becomes first state in nation to authorize enrollment of firearms 
owners in centralized information system  
  
For Immediate Release 
June 23, 2016 
  
HONOLULU – Gov. David Ige signed SB 2954 (ACT 108) which authorizes county police 
departments in Hawai‘i to enroll firearms applicants and individuals registering their firearms, in 
a criminal record monitoring service. 
  



The system, also known as the “Rap Back” system, is a service of the Federal Bureau of 
Investigation that provides continuous criminal record monitoring for authorized government 
agencies such as law enforcement agencies. The service notifies the agencies when a firearm 
owner is arrested for a criminal offense anywhere in the country. This will allow county police 
departments in Hawai‘i to evaluate whether the firearm owner may continue to legally possess 
and own firearms. The law also authorizes the Hawai‘i Criminal Justice Data Center to access 
firearm registration data. 
  
“This is about our community’s safety and responsible gun ownership. This system will better 
enable our law enforcement agencies to ensure the security of all Hawai‘i residents and visitors 
to our islands. This bill has undergone a rigorous legal review process by our Attorney General’s 
office and we have determined that it is our responsibility to approve this measure for the sake of 
our children and families,” said Gov. David Ige. 
  
Gov. Ige also signed HB 625 (ACT 109) and HB 2632 (ACT 110) Relating to Firearms. 
  
HB 625 specifies that harassment by stalking and sexual assault are among the offenses that 
disqualify a person from owning, possessing or controlling any firearm or ammunition. 
  
HB 2632 requires firearms owners to surrender their firearms and ammunition to the Chief of 
Police if they have been disqualified from owning a firearm and ammunition for the following 
reasons: Diagnosis of significant behavioral, emotional, or mental disorder, or emergency or 
involuntary hospitalization to a psychiatric facility. This measure authorizes the Chief of Police 
to seize firearms and ammunition if a disqualified firearms owner fails to surrender the items 
after receiving written notice. 
 
Attorney General Kamala D. Harris Issues Reminder of Registration 
Deadline for Revamped Comprehensive Prescription Drug Monitoring 
Program, CURES 2.0 
 
Contact: (415) 703-5837, agpressoffice@doj.ca.gov 
SACRAMENTO – Attorney General Kamala D. Harris today issued a reminder to healthcare 
professionals about the upcoming deadline to register for the Controlled Substance Utilization 
Review and Evaluation System (CURES) database.  All health practitioners licensed to prescribe 
or dispense scheduled medications are required by law to sign up for CURES by July 1, 2016. 
 
In 2013, Attorney General Harris sponsored Senate Bill 809, authored by then-State Senator 
Mark DeSaulnier (D- Concord), which created and permanently funded a new state-of-the-art 
prescription drug database referred to as “CURES 2.0.”  The legislation – supported by a broad 
coalition of health, safety, and consumer advocates – included a requirement that all healthcare 
practitioners authorized to prescribe or dispense controlled substances must apply for CURES 
access by January 1, 2016.  This deadline was subsequently extended to July 1, 2016. 
 
“CURES 2.0 is not only a state-of-the-art, innovative, and secure database to improve healthcare 
providers’ ability to combat prescription drug abuse, it’s also a model for the nation on how to 
address this epidemic,” said Attorney General Harris.  “California will continue to lead the 
country in the adoption of technology to help curb prescription drug abuse and the diversion of 
controlled substances statewide.”   
 
The fully upgraded CURES 2.0 database was launched in January 2016 through a joint 
partnership between the California Departments of Justice and Consumer Affairs.  CURES 



enables healthcare providers to review their patients’ medication histories before prescribing new 
controlled substances.  In addition to providing users with faster and more reliable access to 
patient activity reports, the upgraded 2.0 system features cutting-edge analytics for flagging at-
risk patients, allowing medical professionals to prescribe wisely and helping to prevent abuse or 
diversion of controlled medications such as opioids. 
 
In December 2015, Attorney General Harris also announced a new streamlined registration 
process beginning in January 2016, which allows healthcare professionals to apply for CURES 
access and verify their credentials entirely online using secure web browsers.  Prior to the 
launch, Attorney General Harris sent a letter to members of the medical community urging them 
to only use secure software to access confidential and sensitive patient information. 
 
To sign up for CURES, new applicants should visit oag.ca.gov/cures and click the link to 
register.  New registrants will need their license type and number to register.  Previously 
registered users of the CURES 1.0 system are not required to re-register.  
 
A registration “tips and tricks” document in multiple languages is attached to the online version 
of this release at www.oag.ca.gov/news.  In addition, the state’s 2016-17 budget included new 
funding for user-end outreach and support positions within the California Department of Justice 
to help CURES applicants and users navigate the system. 
 
For Colorado’s Cynthia Coffman, Defending Sovereignty Is Not Easy 
"We sometimes end up defending causes that we don’t support, but that’s our job." 
Posted at Jun 27, 2016 5:00 AM 
By Elvina Nawaguna 
     
 
Cynthia Coffman has had a long career in law in Georgia and Colorado. (Jon Austria/The Daily 
Times via AP file photo) 
 
Colorado Attorney General Cynthia Coffman’s firm belief in the sovereignty of states and her 
determination to defend it at all costs have placed her in a few difficult positions. 
 
Since becoming attorney general in 2014, Coffman, a Republican, has had to defend Colorado’s 
recreational marijuana laws, which she opposed before voters approved it. Last year, she joined 
two dozen states in a lawsuit against the Obama administration’s Clean Power Plan, leading to 
tensions with Colorado's Democratic governor who supports the plan. 
 
 
Coffman is Colorado’s 38th attorney general and only the second woman to hold the position in 
the state. She succeeded her term-limited boss, Attorney General John Suthers, last year after a 
decade as his chief deputy. 
“My heart is in the practice of law, so it made all the sense to me,” Coffman said of her decision 
to run for the state's top law enforcement position. She easily defeated her Democratic opponent 
Don Quick in 2014. 
 
When Coffman joined the lawsuit against President Barack Obama’s signature rule aimed at 
controlling carbon emissions and combating human-caused climate change, she said she did not 
expect her actions would put the top two state officials in a dispute over who holds the ultimate 
authority in the state. 
 



“The Clean Power Plan is — I hate to use the term overreach — the federal government has gone 
over Congress’ authority,” Coffman told Roll Call in an interview. “When we see the federal 
government getting out of its lane and getting into ours, sometimes we have to push back.” 
 
The state’s governor, John W. Hickenlooper, turned to the Colorado Supreme Court in 
November to settle the dispute over the legality of Coffman’s actions. “It was an unfortunate 
consequence; I would have certainly preferred we not go down that road,” Coffman said, adding 
that it still would not have changed her decision to sue. 
 
The Colorado high court in December refused to consider the governor’s petition, saying 
Hickenlooper could use alternative remedies to deal with the issue. 
 
“The court did not deny the importance of this issue nor did it uphold the legality of the attorney 
general’s actions,” Kathy Green, a spokeswoman for Hickenlooper, said in an email. But she said 
the governor is undecided about pursuing the matter in the district court. 
 
Want insight more often?  Get Roll Call in your inbox 
email address 
 
Coffman’s former boss, Suthers, who is now mayor of Colorado Springs, defended Coffman, 
saying the attorney general gets to call the shots on the state’s legal position. 
 
“She may well be on the right side of that case; that’s part of the job,” Suthers said. 
 
Born in Lebanon, Missouri, Coffman recalls watching her father use his position of influence as 
a lawyer to become a leader in their small community. 
 
“He was part of people’s lives, sometimes from cradle to grave,” she said. “I idolized him, 
there’s no question about that.” 
 
She graduated from the University of Missouri and later got her law degree from Georgia State 
University. 
 
Coffman’s legal career has included stints in the Georgia attorney general’s office and as a 
lawyer for the 1996 Olympic Games in Atlanta. She has also worked at the Colorado General 
Assembly’s Office of Legislative Council, at the Colorado Department of Public Health and 
Environment, and as chief counsel to former Colorado Gov. Bill Owens. 
 
When Colorado was set to vote to legalize the sale of marijuana for recreational purposes in 
2012, Coffman thought it was a bad idea. Now she finds herself defending the same law she once 
opposed. 
 
“It touches so many aspects of public safety,” Coffman says. “That said, the people voted for it 
and it’s my job to help carry out the law.” 
 
She has had to defend Colorado against lawsuits from neighboring states, like Nebraska and 
Kansas, and from an anti-crime organization over the legalization of marijuana.  
 
“We sometimes end up defending causes that we don’t support, but that’s our job,” Coffman 
says. 
 



Last year, Coffman found herself at the center of a maelstrom that rocked the state’s Republican 
Party. She was accused of attempting to shake up the local GOP leadership by privately trying to 
coax party chairman Steve House to resign. She now says everyone involved in that incident has 
moved on. 
 
Coffman, who is married to Rep. Mike Coffman of Colorado's 6th District, also shut down 
rumors that she had eyes on a U.S. Senate seat. For now, she said, she has not made any further 
career plans, but anything she does will be in the legal field. 
 
“I don’t have children — for many people, children are a legacy — my career and what I do is 
what I can leave as a legacy,” Coffman said. 
 
- See more at: http://www.rollcall.com/news/influential-women/colorados-cynthia-coffman-
defending-sovereignty-not-easy-attorney-general#sthash.sFHbyLfP.dpuf 
 
 
That illegal streaming site you love? It might be infecting you with malware. 
By Andrea Peterson  
  
Finding a sneaky way to watch your favorite shows and movies is often only an online search 
away. But those illegal streaming sites you love might be a hotbed of malware. 
 
A new report from the Digital Citizens Alliance and cybersecurity firm RiskIQ found that sites 
distributing pirated videos were far more likely to expose visitors to dangerous software than 
legitimate streaming sites or the Internet at large. 
 
The study worked by comparing a sample group of highly-trafficked sites known for pirated 
material with a control group of randomly selected legal streaming sites and other types of 
websites from different parts of Alexa's web rankings. 
 
RiskIQ found that 33 percent of the piracy sites had at least one malware incident within the 
month the company collected data on it, versus just 2 percent of the control group. It also found 
that when users visited the sites distributing pirated material, they were 28 times more likely to 
be infected with malware compared  with the control group that was using the legitimate 
streaming sites and other site online. 
 
"Many of the sites in the Content Theft Sample Group sustained very high exposure rates, 
suggesting that malware distribution was part of their ongoing modus operandi," the report said. 
It found 20 of the pirating sites studied exposed more than 75 percent of users that visited them 
to malware. 
 
The strategy at work there, according to the report, is to use popular television shows and movies 
as a sort of "digital bait" -- luring visitors to the site so they can be infected with malware that 
could spy on them or even take over their computer in some cases. 
 
So maybe keep that in mind the next time you're desperate to watch a new release. 


